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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
February 21, 2017 

 
The public hearing on the budget went well and was well attended by the voting public.  The following 
information is available on the website for all community members. 
 

 An overview of the budget 
 A line item budget by object code 
 A description of the CBA with the teachers  
 A copy of the CBA with the teachers 
 The staffing proposal document that was shared with the Board and Budget Committee 
 Summary of the tax impact of the budget for both towns 
 Updated Capital Improvement Plan 

 
I have sent out emails to parents letting them know that the information is available to them.  I also sent 
out information to the Cabinet and the Ledger so that all members of the community know the 
information is available to them. 
 
I attended the WLC Parent Coop meeting on January 30th to discuss the budget and other warrant articles.  
I attended the PTO meeting for FRES on February 8. 
 
The heating issue at WLC has been taken care of as scheduled by the Facilities Director.  He is 
monitoring the situation throughout the district daily and he is reporting to Lise Tucker daily on any 
issues that arise.  After the current snow storms I spoke to the Facilities Director to make sure our roofs 
were OK.  Buddy Erb says we seem to be OK at this point thanks to the strong winds which took a great 
deal of the snow off the roofs. 
 
We have completed the Annual Report for the town meeting to be held on March 11 and sent it off to the 
printers so we can have them in a timely manner. 
 
I will be attending the Southwest Superintendents meeting on Friday, February 17. 
 
February 15th I will be participating as a member of the Secondary School of Excellence Selection 
Committee in Concord. 
 
I was pleased to be a judge at the FRES Spelling Bee. Congratulations to Anya Zoltko, the Champion, 
and all the rest of the competitors that include: 
 
Marcus Mannarino  Crystal Noel  Ben Jacbos 
Mary Keller   Kirsten Goodale Cheri Williams 
Ryleigh McFadden  Sam Moore  Jaden Meneses 
 
The Boys Middle School Basketball team finished the season with 8 wins and 5 losses and hosted the first 
playoff game here at WLC since joining the Tri-County League.  The team had a close game with a four 
point victory over Derryfield Academy.   
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